
Have You Seen These Dogs? 
Please take a closer look!!!

We are lost …… please read our stories below and help us find 

our way back home …..  "or"  if we already have a home please 

contact Loving Touch (bottom of page) with the good news!!!

Pongo – a dog we rescued in June 2000. A 

friendly, gentle, male Dalmatian who was one of 3 
dogs that was living with a homeless man. We 
rescued all three dogs  before they were about to 
be picked up by the pound.  A Brooklyn rescue 
group was nice enough to take 2 of the dogs and 
we took Pongo.   He tested positive for 
heartworm.  We treated him and he was adopted 
shortly after to a family in Fresh Meadows, N.Y.  
We recently found out that Pongo ran away 
sometime in 2001.  We were not informed of this 
and unfortunately have now lost track of this 
wonderful dog.  If you can remember back that far 
and know of someone who took in a dog that 
looks like Pongo  PLEASE contact us.  Pongo 
would be about 6 years old now.   We are 
determined to find this dog and pray that he is 
safe and in good hands.   We especially need to 
inform whoever may have him that it is important 
for him to be tested for heartworm every year. 
He may have been wearing a black collar with an 
ID Tag and rabies tag from Petcare Animal Clinic 
in Flushing, N.Y., tag number 222 showing 
vaccination in 2000.

Charlie – was a stray dog that found comfort 

in an auto body shop in Corona, N.Y.  He 
befriended the shop owner and made the lot his 
home. He lived there for 4 years.   In October 2003 
the auto body shop was sold and Charlie was 
relocated to another auto body shop in Queens, 
near Union Turnpike.   We were recently told that 
Charlie ran away, probably trying to return to the 
lot he knew as home in Corona.  Charlie was a 
senior shepherd mix, not neutered, had lots of 
missing teeth, was large in size and very friendly.  

If you have seen or picked up Charlie PLEASE 
contact us.   We are praying that Charlie is safe.   If 
you have come across this dog and he STILL needs 
a home PLEASE let us know and we will be there 
for him ASAP.

     



      

?????? – Female Rottweiler found March 2, 

2004 in Bayside, N.Y.  She was wearing a broken 
silver chain with a bolt around her neck.  She was 
caught after 2 hours and a silver choke chain and 
chain link leash were put on her.  Attached to that 
was a blue nylon lead.  She was taken to her 
rescuer's yard for safe keeping until she could be 
seen by a vet the following morning.  She was 
given food, water and a large igloo to keep warm 
in. She was tired and extremely frightened.  She 
cried when you approached her but would allow 
you to pet her.  She looked as though she had 
several litters in her short life.  We know that she 
had a good night sleep and lots of food. She was 
seen in the yard at 6:30 a.m. but someone 
managed to escape before 8:15 a.m. on March 
3rd.If you should come across this dog PLEASE call 
us and we will come and get her.   We know that 
she must have had an owner but we also know 
that her owner was not caring for her properly 
and was most likely breeding her.  She is terrified 
but we can tell that if given proper care she can 
come around and be adoptable.   Please help us 
find these dogs.

Contact Loving Touch a t :  

Paul Eiseman 
(718) 224-8629
paulydawgs@hotmail.com

Doreen Eiseman 
(718) 224-8629
kittygurl22@hotmail.com

Zulma C r u z  
(718) 820-9220
puppygrl52@nyc.rr.com

Thank you for your help!!


